
The following is a letter A. G. Daniells to Ellen White’s son, W. C. White. We find from this letter that 

Kellogg had come to believe in the Trinity doctrine and not just Pantheism as claimed today.  

 

“Ever since the council closed I have felt that I should write you confidentially regarding Dr Kellogg’s plans 

for revising and republishing ‘The Living Temple’… He (Kellogg) said that some days before coming to the 

council, he had been thinking the matter over, and began to see that he had made a slight mistake in 

expressing his views. He said that all the way along he had been troubled to know how to state the 

character of God and his relation to his creation works… He then stated that his former views regarding 

the trinity had stood in his way of making a clear and absolutely correct statement; but that within a short 

time he had come to believe in the trinity and could now see pretty clearly where all the difficulty was, 

and believed that he could clear the matter up satisfactorily. He told me that he now believed in God the 

Father, God the Son, and God the Holy Ghost; and his view was that it was God the Holy Ghost, and not 

God the Father, that filled all space, and every living thing. He said if he had believed this before writing 

the book, he could have expressed his views without giving the wrong impression the book now gives. I 

placed before him the objections I found in the teaching, and tried to show him that the teaching was so 

utterly contrary to the gospel that I did not see how it could be revised by changing a few expressions. 

We argued the matter at some length in a friendly way; but I felt sure that when we parted, the doctor 

did not understand himself, nor the character of his teaching. And I could not see how it would be possible 

for him to flop over, and in the course of a few days fix the books up so that it would be all right.” — 

(Letter: A. G. Daniells to W. C. White. October 29, 1903. pp. 1, 2) 

 


